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SAL VE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 15 No. 11 

CAREER AWARENESS WEEK 
FEBRUARY 25 - MARCH 2 

February 22, 1985 

The Career Planning and Placement Office will sponsor a "Career 
Awareness Week" beginning Monday, February 25 through Saturday, March 2. 
The week will be highlighted by Career Day on Wednesday, February 27 
from 10:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. in Ochre Court. 

Events scheduled during "Career Awareness Week" include a 
presentation by Mia DiBenedetto, Program Director at JTV Cable News in 
Providence. Her topic, "Careers in Electronic Journalism," will be 
presented Monday, February 25 from 12:00 to 1:00 p.m. From 7:30 to 9:00 
there will be a presentation, "How Internships Work for You," by Bernice 
Whitaker, Director of Salve Regina's Career 'Planning and Placement 
Office. Both lectures will be held in the O'Hare Academic Center, room 
260. 

On Tuesday, February 26 from 12:00 to 1:00 p.m. in room 260, John 
Moran, Director of the Rhode Island Department of Corrections, will 
present, "Careers in Criminal Justice." Later that evening at 7:30 p.m. 
in the O'Hare Auditorium, author Tom Jackson will speak on "Guerilla 
Tactics in the Job Market." Admission to the lecture is $2 for the 
general public and $1 for Salve students and senior citizens. 

On Career Day, Wednesday, February 27 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., 
recruiters will be available in Ochre Court to offer job information and 
employment and career advice. Organizations which will be represented 
include: Blue Cross & Blue Shield of R.I., Providence; F.B.I., Boston; 
Behavior Research Institute, Providence; United Community Services, 
Norwich, Conn.; Y.W.C.A., New Bedford, Mass.; U.S. Marine Corps, Boston; 
Boston Peace Corps, Boston; Computer Science Corporation, Middletown; 
Transcom Electronics, Portsmouth; Metropolitan Life Insurance, 
Middletown; Advanced Technology, Inc., Middletown; The Key Program, Fall 
River, Mass.; U.S. Air Force, Middletown and U.S. Army Recruiting, East 
Providence. 

more ... 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CAREER AWARENESS WEEK (cont.) 

Several lectures will also be offered in Ochre Court during Caree r 
Day. "Brick, Mortar and Love - Institutional Care for Children and 
Elderly," will be presented at 11:00 a.m. by Mary Ann Altrui, 
administrator at the St. Clare Home in Newport.~ From 1:30 to 2:30 p.m., 
Jan Gordon, a Salve Regina College counselor, will present a lecture on 
assertiveness training. 

On Thursday, February 28, two lectures will be held in room 260 of 
O'Hare. Robert Pereira from the Bank of Boston will present "Tomorrow's 
Office Environment," at 12:00 p.m. From 7:30 to 9:00 p.m., Bernice 
Whitaker will lecture on "The Job Interview vs. The Informational 
Interview." 

"Career Awareness Week" will come to a close on Saturday, March 2 
with a fashion show, "Dress for Success," from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. in Ochre 
Court. Men's and women's fashions will be presented by G. Fox. Fashion 
color consultants will also be available. Admission for the fashion 
show is $4 for the general public and $2 for Salve students and senior 
citizens. The fashion show is co-sponsored by the SRC Alumni Association. 

"Career Awareness Week" is open to the general public. There will 
be a drawing at each lecture. The winners, who must be present, will 
receive a gift certificate to have a resume professionally printed. All 
events are free of charge with the exception of the Tom Jackson lecture 
and the fashion show. For ticket information and/or a calendar of 
events call Bernice Whitaker at ext. 280. 

* * * 

Mcl(ILLOP - ------- ------ .. ·1- ----·-·· __________ ___ g,11 ery--
COLLEGIATE DRAWING INVITATIONAL EXHIBITION 

The McKillop Gallery will feature drawings from its Collegiate 
Drawing Invitational at an exhibition which will run February 21 through 
March 26. 

Drawings from the juried exhibition were submitted by undergraduate 
students from college and university art programs in R.I. and south­
eastern Massachusetts. 

Outstanding artists selected by the jurors were: Jean Timmons, 
Providence College, first place; Ray Poulin, Rhode Island School of 
Design, second place; Daniel Driscoll, Salve Regina College, third place 
and Anne L. Kirk, Southeastern Massachusetts University, honorable 
mention. 

The McKillop Gallery is open Monday through Thursday from 11:00 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and is located in Mercy Hall. 

* * * 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

AUTHOR TOM JACKSON TO SPEAK AT SALVE REGINA 

The Student Academic Senate at Salve Regina in cooperation with the 
College's Career Planning and Placement Office will present a lecture by 
author Tom Jackson entitled, "Guerilla Tactics in the Job Market," on 
Tuesday, February 26 at 7:30 p.m. in the O'Hare Auditorium. 

Tom Jackson is a leading national authority on job finding and 
career development. In addition to his work with human resources, 
management and career development in the corporate world, Jackson has 
lectured extensively to college students and counselors throughout the 
country. 

Founder of the Career Development Team, Inc. and The Employment 
Training Corporation of New York, Jackson has been active in the field 
of human resources for the past 15 years. He has authored four books, 
"Guerilla Tactics in the Job Market," "The Perfect Resume," "The Hidden 
Job Market" and "Get the Job You Want in 28 Days," all dealing with the 
dynamics of the job search. 

The lecture, which is open to the public, will be held in 
conjunction with Salve Regina College's "Career Awareness Week." 
Admission to the lecture is $2 for the general public and $1 for Salve 
students and senior citizens. For further information contact Diane 
Caplin, Director of Academic Advising at ext. 367. 

* * * 

THEATRE DEPARTMENT TO PRESENT "THE LION IN WINTER" 

James Goldman's The Lion in Winter will be presented by the Newport 
College Theatre Company on Thursday, February 28 through Sunday, March 
3 • 

The main stage production is being directed by Gary Diomandes, the 
newest member of the College's Theatre Department faculty. The Lion in 
Winter cast includes Fred Villari as Henry II, Aurora Marie Brito as~ 
Alais, Ronald Renshaw as John, Karl Ginalski as Geoffrey, James Dizazzo 
as Richard Lionheart, Magda Skomal as Eleanor and C. Richard Koster as 
Philip. 

The Salve production will be staged in the Little Theatre of Mercy 
Hall. Curtain is 8:00 p.m. Tickets may be purchased at the box office 
on the evening of each performance or in Mercy Hall, room 207. General 
admission is $4. Salve students and senior citizens may purchase 
tickets at $2 each. For more information contact the Salve Regina 
Theatre Department, ext. 217. 

* * * 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

"THE SILENT SCREAM" 

The Rhode Island Knights of Columbus will present the film, "The 
Silent Scream," on Thursday, February 28 at 8:00 p.m at the Knights of 
Columbus, Middletown Council on Valley Road. The 28-minute film depicts 
a first trimester suction abortion. The film is narrated by Dr. Bernard 
Nathanson, who once ran the world's largest abortion clinic. Dr. 
Nathanson is now pro-life. The film is free and open to the public. 

* * * 

RECOGNITION CEREMONY FOR MUSIC DEPARTMENT 

A standing-room-only crowd gathered in Cecilia Hall on Sunday, 
February 3 for the Recognition Ceremony in honor of the Music Department's 
chorus members. The master of ceremonies was voice instructor Nancy 
Hallas. Sister Maria Joan O'Neil, Associate Academic Dean, presented 
the awards. Thirty-two students who have been chorus members for three 
semesters received a gold G-clef pin. A specially designed patch to be 
worn on SRC music sweaters was awarded to 17 students who have been 
chorus members for five semesters. A special award was presented to 
Patricia Farley for her help as technical director during several 
performances and also to Lisa Correia for accompanying the chorus on 
drums, percussion and saxaphone. Both students were made honorary choir 
members. 

Brother James Loxham, chorus director, stated in his speech, "A sound 
education includes making music. This is what our choruses and band are 
about, what our entire music program is about, and this is the purpose of 
Cecilia Hall - making music." 

* * * 

WEEKEND AT WESTON PRIORY 

A small group of students will spend the weekend of March 8-10 
with the Benedictine monks at Weston Priory in Vermont. Several places 
still remain for anyone who is interested in sharing in this weekend. 
For details please contact John Rok at extension 282. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

Sheila Megley, R.S.M., Ph.D., Provost of Salve Regina College, will 
be attending the International Conference on Mathematics Education March 
28 - 30, 1985. The Conference has been organized by the University of 
Chicago School Mathematics Project. 

Attendance at this International Conference on Mathematics 
Education is by invitation only, and is limited to 200 participants who 
are international mathematicians and educators. 

more ... 
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FACULTY NEWS SISTER SHEILA MEGLEY (cont.) 

Over 40 foreign and American mathematicians and educators will 
present papers and participate in panel discussions. Several conference 
sessions will be devoted to computer-assisted instruction developed in 
the United States and abroad. Delegations will be present from 
Bulgaria, Canada, France, West Germany, Great Britain, Hungary, Israel, 
Italy, Japan, Mexico, The Netherlands, Poland and Sweden. 

The plan is to publish two volumes of papers soon after the conference 
and make them available throughout the United States and around the world. 

* * * 

Sister M. Therese Antone, Vice President for Institutional 
Advancement,~as recently elected to a second, three-year term on the 
executive committee of the Mercy Higher Education Colloquium. Sister 
served as the committee's chairperson through 1984 and was unanimously 
chosen as chairperson for 1985-1987. 

Sister Therese has also been nominated to serve on the Board of 
Directors of the Automobile Club of Rhode Island. 

* * * 

Dr. William Burrell, Vice President/Dean of Faculty recently was 
elected a Director of the Samaritans of Rhode Island. The purpose of 
the Samaritans is to befriend the suicidal, the despairing and the 
lonely. 

* * * 

Mr. Christopher M. Kiernan, Vice President of Students, announces 
the appointment of Father John J. Duggan to his staff. Father Duggan 
will be responsible for the planning and development of a seminar for 
new students. The seminar will focus on the basis of human 
relationships and is intended to expand upon the variety of concepts 
introduced during the current orientation program. 

Father Duggan's experience includes fifteen years as a professor 
and Dean of Studies at St. Kieran's College, Kilkenny, Ireland, doctoral 
studies in psychology at Boston College and 28 years of priestly 
ministry in the Diocese of Ossory. 

Father can be contacted through the Vice President of Students at 
extension 285/286. 

* * * 

Brother John Buckley, History Department Chairman, and Brother 
Robert DaszkiewTcz, Chairman of the French/Languages Department, 
recently represented Salve Regina College at the state-wide Academic 
Decathalon held on the Knight campus of the Community College of Rhode 
Island. Brother John judged speech presentations while Brother Robert 
interviewed the candidates. 

* * * 
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FACULTY NEWS 

Ms. Nancy Hallas, Voice Instructor in the Music Department, was 
recently reelected to a 3-year term as a member of the Newport Hospital 
Corporation. 

* * * 

Mr. Bernard Masterson, Chairman of the Theatre Department, has been 
invited by the Educational Theatre Association of Rhode Island to serve 
as a judge for the 1985 Rhode Island High School Drama Festival finals 
to be held at Hope High School on Saturday, March 10. 

* * * 

Sister Maria Joan O'Neil, Associate Academic Dean, has co-authored 
a paper with Attorney Patricia Wilson-Coker, J.D., MSW, Director of the 
Graduate Child Welfare Program at Saint Joseph College. The paper, "The 
Child Welfare Specialist: The Case for an Interdisciplinary Graduate 
Curriculum," has recently been accepted for publication in the journal 
titled Child Welfare, published by the Child Welfare League of America. 

* * * 

Dr. Dennis Robbins, Director of Salve's Health Services 
Administration program, and Mr. Thomas Gidley, J.D., adjunct professor 
in the HSA program, have recently published an article in the December 
1984 issue of the Rhode Island Medical Journal entitled, "New 
Perspectives Concerning Do-Not-Resuscitate Orders." They will also be 
keynote speakers at the State Visiting Nurses annual meeting in 
Providence on March 21. 

Dr. Robbins will address the Human Values in Medicine Faculty , 
Studies Group at Brown University Medical School on Tuesday, February 26 
from 4:00-6:00 p.m. His topic is "Prospective Reimbursement and 
Ethics." 

* * * 

The faculty of the Religious Studies Department together with 11 
students recently attended an annual retreat day at Nazareth Retreat 
Center in Newport. The theme of the day was "Commitment: The 
Christian Call to Discipleship." 

The viewing of the video-tape, ''Choices of the Heart," the story of 
Jean Donovan, lay missionary martyred in Central America, initiated a 
day spent in scriptual reading, shared prayer, silent reflection and 
dialogue on questions of concern. Opportunity for the reception of the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation and the celebration of the Liturgy also 
enriched the experience. 

* * * 

DEADLINE FOR THE NEXT NEWSBULLETIN: 11:30 a.m. on Friday, March 1. 
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